Teaching and Training in Leprosy

To THE EDITOR:

I refer to Volume 47, Number 2 of your
esteemed journal dated June 1979 in which
there is given a summary of the present
teaching and training facilities in leprosy on
pages 176-196.

On page 195 there is stated as a Note:
**In September 1978, political and military
disturbances in Ethiopia are most likely to
disrupt this center’s activities, and it may
have to close.™

As you will know from your visit to
Ethiopia when we had the pleasure of hav-

ing you as our visitor in connection with the
Kellersberger Memorial Lecture, ALERT
is still carrying on with uninterrupted ac-
tivities, and there is no reason to believe
that this center will have to close. On the
contrary, we are intending to give even
more comprehensive teaching in leprosy in
the future.

In order to correct the false picture your
readers may have gotten because of the re-
ferred note, I shall be grateful if you will
be kind enough to insert a correction in
your next issue.
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Could you also please correct the fee for
accommodation stated on the same page
from Eth. Birr 13,—per day to Eth. Birr.
18,—per day.

Thanking you very much for your kind
cooperation in this matter.

—Bernt Johannessen

Executive Director

All Africa Leprosy & Rehabilitation
Centre (ALERT)

P.O. Box 165

Addis Ababa, Ethiopia
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